Mary L. Schander
556 S. Fair Oaks Avenue
Suite 101
Pasadena, California 91105
May 14, 2013

Mr. James A. McDermott, Jr.
President
Board of Directors
Pasadena Center Operating Company
300 East Green Street
Pasadena, California 91101

Dear Mr. MgDermott,

On Friday, May 10, 2013, I was notified by Mayor Bogaard's Office that my second term on the Pasadena Center Operating Company would end on June 30, 2013, and a new member of the Board of Directors would be appointed at the City Council meeting on May 13, 2013.

I recognize that there important issues with ongoing implications that need to be addressed by the Board of Directors of the Pasadena Center Operating Company. Unfortunately, I have schedule conflicts that will prevent me from attending the May and June Board meetings

Therefore, I hereby resign from the Board of Directors of the Pasadena Center Operating Company, effective May 14, 2013. It has been an honor to serve.

Very truly yours,

Mary L. Schander

xc: Mayor William Bogaard